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15236, Telephone (412) 386–5301 or fax 
(412) 386–5300. 

The Director, Management Analysis 
and Services Office, has been delegated 
the authority to sign Federal Register 
notices pertaining to announcements of 
meetings and other committee 
management activities, for both CDC 
and the Agency for Toxic Substances 
and Disease Registry. 

Dated: December 19, 2012. 
Elaine L. Baker, 
Director, Management Analysis and Services 
Office, Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention . 
[FR Doc. 2012–31366 Filed 12–28–12; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4163–18–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND 
HUMAN SERVICES 

Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention 

Interagency Committee on Smoking 
and Health (ICSH) 

In accordance with section 10(a) (2) of 
the Federal Advisory Committee Act 
(Pub. L. 92–463), the Centers for Disease 
Control and Prevention (CDC) 
announces the following Meeting of the 
aforementioned committee: 
DATES: Time and Date: 9:00 a.m.–4:30 
p.m., January 29, 2013. 
PLACE: Capital Hilton, Federal AB 
Rooms, 1001 16th Street NW., 
Washington, DC 20036–5701, 
Telephone: (202) 393–1000. 

Status 
Open to the public, limited only by 

the space available. Those who wish to 
attend are encouraged to register with 
the contact person listed below. If you 
will require a sign language interpreter, 
or have other special needs, please 
notify the contact person by 4:30 p.m., 
EST on January 22, 2013. 

Purpose 
The ICSH advises the Secretary, 

Department of Health and Human 
Services, and the Assistant Secretary for 
Health in the (a) coordination of all 
research and education programs and 
other activities within the Department 
and with other federal, state, local and 
private agencies and (b) establishment 
and maintenance of liaison with 
appropriate private entities, federal 
agencies, and state and local public 
health agencies with respect to smoking 
and health activities. 

Matters To Be Discussed 
The topic of the meeting is ‘‘The 

Global Tobacco Control Experience’’. 

The meeting will provide a review of 
global tobacco control efforts and best 
practices by the U.S. and global partners 
to inform U.S. domestic efforts as well 
as the U.S. efforts as a global partner. 

Agenda items are subject to change as 
priorities dictate. 
CONTACT PERSON FOR MORE INFORMATION: 
Ms. Monica L. Swann, Management and 
Program Analyst, Office on Smoking 
and Health, CDC, 395 E Street SW., 
Washington, DC 20024, Telephone: 
(202) 245–0552. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 
Substantive program information as 
well as summaries of the meeting and 
roster of committee members may be 
obtained from the internet at 
www.cdc.gov/tobacco in mid-March. 
The Director, Management Analysis and 
Services Office, has been delegated the 
authority to sign Federal Register 
notices pertaining to announcements of 
meetings and other committee 
management activities, for both the 
Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention, and the Agency for Toxic 
Substances and Disease Registry. 

Dated: December 19, 2012. 
Elaine L. Baker, 
Director, Management Analysis and Service 
Office, Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention. 
[FR Doc. 2012–31371 Filed 12–28–12; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4163–18–P 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND 
HUMAN SERVICES 

Health Resources and Services 
Administration 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities: Proposed Collection: 
Comment Request 

ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: In compliance with the 
requirement for opportunity for public 
comment on proposed data collection 
projects (section 3506(c)(2)(A) of Title 
44, United States Code, as amended by 
the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, 
Pub. L. 104–13), the Health Resources 
and Services Administration (HRSA) 
publishes periodic summaries of 
proposed projects being developed for 
submission to the Office of Management 
and Budget (OMB) under the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995. To request more 
information on the proposed project or 
to obtain a copy of the data collection 
plans and draft instruments, email 
paperwork@hrsa.gov or call the HRSA 
Reports Clearance Officer at (301) 443– 
1984. 

HRSA especially requests comments 
on: (1) The necessity and utility of the 
proposed information collection for the 
proper performance of the agency’s 
functions, (2) the accuracy of the 
estimated burden, (3) ways to enhance 
the quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information to be collected, and (4) the 
use of automated collection techniques 
or other forms of information 
technology to minimize the information 
collection burden. 

Information Collection Request Title: 
Medicare Rural Hospital Flexibility 
Grant Program Performance Measure 
Determination (OMB No. 0915-xxxx) Ø 

New 
Abstract: The purpose of the Medicare 

Rural Hospital Flexibility Program 
(Flex), authorized by Section 4201 of the 
Balanced Budget Act of 1997 (BBA), 
Public Law 105–33, and reauthorized by 
Section 121 of the Medicare 
Improvements for Patients and 
Providers Act of 2008, Public Law 
110¥275, is to support improvements 
in the quality of health care provided in 
communities served by Critical Access 
Hospitals (CAHs); to support efforts to 
improve the financial and operational 
performance of the CAHs; and to 
support communities in developing 
collaborative regional and local delivery 
systems. Additionally the Flex program 
assists in the conversion of qualified 
small rural hospitals to CAH status. The 
provision and delivery of quality health 
care to rural America is a priority of the 
Department of Health and Human 
Services (HHS). The Flex program 
provides funding for states to support 
technical assistance activities in 
hospitals related to: improving health 
care quality, patient safety, hospital 
financial and operational efficiency, and 
care coordination; and ensuring 
adequate training and support within 
rural Emergency Medical Services 
systems. Measures and goals identified 
in the Flex program take into 
consideration existing measures and 
priorities HHS has set for hospitals to 
avoid both conflict and duplication of 
efforts. 

For this program, performance 
measures were drafted to provide data 
useful to the Flex program and to enable 
HRSA to provide aggregate program data 
required by Congress under the 
Government Performance and Results 
Act (GPRA) of 1993 (Public Law 103– 
62). These measures cover principal 
topic areas of interest to the Office of 
Rural Health Policy, including: (a) 
Quality reporting; (b) quality 
improvement interventions; (c) financial 
and operational improvement 
initiatives; and (d) multi-hospital 
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